

GOVERNOR

STATE OF LOUISIANA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION AND DEVELOPMENT

Post Office Box 9180
Bridge City, Louisiana 70096-9180

www.dotd.la.gov {504} 437-3100 DOTD

WILLIAM D. ANKNER, Ph.C SECRETARY

MAR 2 5 2008

March 24, 2008

Barbara Jacob-Tucker Council Secretary St. Charles Parish Council Post Office Box 132 Hahnville, LA 70057

Dear Ms. Jacob-Tucker:

This is in reference to your letters dated February 28, 2008 and three St. Charles Parish Council Resolutions numbers 5516, 5518, and 5519 concerning proposed traffic signals at the intersections of Hwy 90 & LA 632 (WPA Road), Airline Drive (US 61) & St. Rose Avenue (LA 626) and Airline Drive (US 61) and Evangeline Road.

Under a previous study completed by a Consultant and DOTD, it was determined that there is no justification for a signal at Hwy 90 & LA 632 or US 61 & Evangeline Road. We are aware of no significant change in traffic patterns at these locations that would change this determination. Our traffic engineer, Mr. Steven Strength, is in the process of restudying the location of Airline Drive & St. Rose Avenue to determine if a signal is warranted at this location. We will let you know of our findings upon the study's completion.

If we can be of any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact this office.

Sincerely

MICHAEL J. STACK, P.E., P.L.S. DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR

MJS/na

Cf:

Governor Bobby Jindal Senator Joel Chaisson Representative Gary Smith Representative Ernest Wooton

St. Charles Parish Council

Mr. Gordon Nelson

Mr. Steve Strength

CSR 2604